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QUERIES ANSWERED 
 

 
 
As we have an occasional "Queries" page, it is nice to  
be able to answer it with a "Queries Answered" page.  
The above cover belongs to Reg Powell and proves that  
the perfin 'cLc' does indeed originate from "London  
County Council" rather than "City of London Council". 
 

 
 
Harry Skinner has sent me an example of a damaged strike  
of Marples "Shamrock" perfin which looks just like the  
"↓" perfin illustrated in the last issue.  It seems clear  
that the design illustrated as No. 119-37 in the Lindt  
Catalogue is just a damaged Shamrock. 

Following the article on  
22/CSC, Jack Brandt sends a  
die IV of this identity and  
suggests we may be looking at  
a number of slightly different  
dies in multi-die machines. He  
also points out that from  
about 1912 a significant  
increase in hole size of die  
III is evident. 

 
 

 




